2011-0041
METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF HEARING

Proposed Ordinance 2011-0041

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing in the Council Chambers on the 10th Floor of the King County Courthouse (516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington) on Monday, March 21, 2011 beginning at 1:30 p.m.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2011-0041, relating to the Public Benefit Rating System for open space lands.  

The complete text of Proposed Ordinance 2011-0041 is available in the Council Clerk’s office, Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington.  A copy of the ordinance will be mailed to you upon your request to the Clerk at (206) 296-1020.  Copies of this legislation are also available on the Internet, at www.kingcounty.gov/council/clerk/ordinances_advertised.aspx
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2011-0041 would amend the King County Code as follows:

· Extends the existing fee waiver provisions to participants who reapply to receive credit for forest stewardship plans or farm management plans;
· Revises public notice procedures for consistency with state law;
· Eliminates certain shoreline protection area categories to prevent duplicate award of credit for a given resource buffer;
· Clarifies the amount of required forest area retention in a “watershed protection area” for consistency with case law;
· Requires limited reporting by property owners to allow cost-effective monitoring for compliance;
· Places PBRS fee provisions in a different location in the county code to allow the public to more easily locate fee provisions; 

Dated at Seattle, Washington this 16th day of February, 2011.
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